WINDHAM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
MINUTES FOR JULY 1, 2019
Present: Bill Anton, Carolyn Partridge, Beth McDonald, Antje Ruppert, Kathy Scott, Gail Wyman, Mary Boyer, Ilana Newton
Call to Order: 4:06 pm
Minutes: Beth M. moves to approve the minutes from June 3, 2019, Carolyn P. 2nd.
Bills & Pay orders: Antje R. moves to approve pay orders 60 - 70, Carolyn P. 2nd. 
Antje R. moves to approve a payment in the amount of $1650 for the promissory note to the CAC (lighting), the check being made out to the Town of Windham, Carolyn P. 2nd. 
Antje R. moves to approve a payment in the amount of $29,555.25 to the WCSU for quarterly assessment.

Members of the public: Ilana Newton presents a letter of request for her children Abram and Lillian Newton to attend WES in the coming school year and for tuition to be waved. Ilana has spoken to the teachers and was told that they are fine with that.

Carolyn P. wants to check back with Mickey Parker-Jennings and Sally Newton. In that, Antje R. moves to authorize the Board Chair to have a conversation with the teachers, and, pending their approval, approve Ilana’s request, Beth M. 2nd.

Antje R. expresses her appreciation to Ilana N. for following process with her request. 

Mary Boyer representing the public expresses appreciation for the Board’s effort with regard to the recent vote about Windham being forced to join the WR MUED. Carolyn P. thanks Mary B. and the members of the public for lending their support.
Bill A. informs the Board that there will be an informational meeting on July 9 at 7 pm at the Town Hall in Jamaica regarding the vote on Windham’s request to be released from the Leland & Gray Union scheduled for July 16, 2019.

To Carolyn’s question what information the MUUD Board is using, Bill A. replies that the WCSU has provided financial information. Tuition costs at Leland & Gray are currently $17,500 and at Green Mountain $16,000.
Principal’s report: n/a
Superintendent’s report: n/a
Bill A. informs the Board that 2 permanent Windham representatives need to be elected to attend the WCSU meetings with one temporary appointable alternate. Meetings will be held at Leland & Gray at 7 pm on the last Wednesday of the month several times per year and the next meeting is scheduled for July 24, 2019.

Other Business: A failed lead test at WES may require a faucet replacement.
Bill A. will forward to the Board a process for parents of pre-school students. Pre-school students need to be 3 years old by September 1 of any school year to qualify for the program. Parents are to apply directly to a State-approved facility and are responsible to enroll their children. Assistance can be requested from the SU’s admin assistant.

Next meeting: August 12, 2019 at 9 am
Adjourn: 6:04 pm
